
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

HOODED PARKING BAYS

Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 1 June 2022 

Raised by: Lord Mayor Reynolds 

Question: 

Can the Director advise why there appears to be parking spaces being taken out of 
service on the northern side of Argyle Street between Liverpool and Bathurst 
Streets? 

Response: 

The City Mobility Unit have advised that the Tasmanian Ambulance Service and 
Royal Hobart Hospital requested a number of changes to on-street parking in the 
vicinity of the Royal Hobart Hospital as a part of their COVID-19 response planning. 

The on-street parking on the northeastern side of Argyle Street between Liverpool 
Street and Bathurst Street was temporarily converted to ambulance parking as a part 
of that planning. 

The Public Health Emergency Declaration relating to COVID-19 expired on 30 June 
2022. This parking will be converted to parking for police vehicles, to replace the 
police parking that was in place on Liverpool Street, but was removed to facilitate 
construction works at the Royal Hobart Hospital. It is anticipated that the parking for 
police vehicles will remain in place throughout the duration of this stage of 
construction works. 



As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Jacqui Allen 
DIRECTOR CONNECTED CITY 

Date: 14 July 2022 
File Reference: F22/55576; 13-1-10 


